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Dear Sirs
Airspace Change Proposals TCN: Response of Three Rivers District Council
Thank you for consulting the District Council on the proposed changes to airspace over this district. 
The Council’s Executive Committee considered a report on the proposals at its meeting on 7 April 2008. A copy of the report is attached to this letter together with the Committee resolution.  This response was endorsed by the Council’s Sustainable Environment Panel and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 22 April 2008.
The Council is very concerned about some of the proposed changes because of their impact on local residential areas and it requests your response to the following issues.

1) The changes have a significant environmental impact on this district. Flights leaving Heathrow’s westerly runway heading towards the North East, which currently fly over Rickmansworth, Croxley Green and Watford, will be moved north so that the “centreline” of the flight path passes over Mill End, Chorleywood (east), Loudwater, Hunton Bridge, Abbots Langley and Bedmond. Not all flights will follow the “centreline” exactly, but significantly more flights over much of Three Rivers (and particularly over residential areas) can be expected than there are now.  A better option would be to follow a line similar to the optional route up to a point south east of Bovingdon; and then turn east to pass south of Hemel Hempstead and rejoin the proposed route south of St Albans (as marked on the attached plan). This alternative does not appear to have been considered by NATS. This route avoids all large residential areas and would significantly reduce the number of people directly affected by the centreline – which you say is one of your main criteria for choosing routes. Please will you seriously consider this option, which is supported by the County Council in its response, and advise accordingly.

2) Approximately 150 flights every day leave Heathrow towards the North East – and the westerly runway is used roughly 70% of the time – on average 5 days per week. Heathrow operates 364 days per year, so this equates to 38,000 jets a year passing over Three Rivers’ residential areas. Unlike the current level flight path over Watford, these flights will all be climbing as they pass over the area, so potentially using much more power and creating much more noise. At 5000-6000 feet (the expected height over Three Rivers), the noise for typical jets has been equated in the consultation document to cars at 40mph 23 feet away – so the equivalent of a busy road outside a house. The biggest (747) jets (around 10% of the total) will be significantly louder. Planes will be coming over every 3 to 4 minutes during the day. What is your response to these significant environmental implications for residents of this area?

3) With the open skies policy and capacity pressures at Heathrow there is expected to be more heavy noisy aircraft than presently predicted. This will lead to a consequent increase in both noise and frequency to such an extent that people will see and hear the next aircraft before the last one has disappeared. This will also have a significant environmental impact on Three Rivers District. Please will you respond to this concern.
4) This Council supports the joint representations for Hertfordshire made by the County Council in its written submission. The Council is concerned that the proposals are required to provide more capacity for air flights in the region.  The consultation refers to the period 2009 -2014 and the maximum use of existing runways but it seems apparent that these routes have also been designed for use if there were additional or extended runways certainly at the various London airports.

5) This Council supports the County Council’s policy of objection to such new runway development.  These comments should be read in the light of this policy as there is no way of knowing which of the proposed changes are required to meet forecast demand to 2014 and which are to enable further growth beyond that in line with the predictions of the Air Transport White Paper. Please will you respond to this concern.
6) Any change to airspace will mean there are some winners, residents with less over-flying, and some losers, residents who will suffer an increase in over-flying.  To this will be the added impact of Precision Area Navigation (P-RNAV) further concentrating flights on a narrow swathe in some areas. There will inevitably therefore be some significant losers with these changes. Please will you comment on the impact of this for Three Rivers.
7) One of the objectives of NATS in designing the changes is to reduce the environmental impact of the air routes in terms of people affected by noise.  This is of course welcomed by the Hertfordshire councils but the evidence of reduced impact in the report is limited, even leaving aside the obvious point that there will be more aircraft and therefore more noise in the future.

8) Any comparison to judge whether the noise climate is improved or worsened (disregarding the increase in flight numbers) is made more difficult by the consultation not making clear the height that aircraft could be expected to be flying at when following a Noise Preferential Route (NPR) and whether noise abatement systems might be operated.  The minimum heights shown are a worst case but provide little idea of what heights the typical aircraft would normally be and when they could be expected to vector off the set routes.

9) Related to this is the concern that the flight paths are being devised to suit the worst performing aircraft even though these aircraft make up a very small proportion of the total and are likely to decline over time.  The potential for environmentally preferred routes which would suit the vast majority of aircraft should be considered with the poor performing aircraft limited to other routes or even banned from the major airports entirely.

10) The consideration of alternative options in the consultation report is inadequate.  The report shows some options which were considered but not those for other routes where there are clearly difficult issues.  The complication of providing additional usable air routes is acknowledged but a clear exposition of alternatives considered and why they are not proposed is essential if the public are to accept that the changes intended are the best that are practical.
I am aware from discussions with Hertfordshire County Council officers that a number of questions have been put to NATS representatives at meetings and through the Airport Consultative Committees.  To date no substantive answers have been received so the response from District Councils and the County Council has had to be formulated without this benefit in order to meet the timescale of committees and the consultation end date.

I would urge you to hold further discussions with local authorities on these important issues before any change is finally determined and implemented.

I have copied this letter to local Members of Parliament David Gauke, Claire Ward and Anne Main, to Hertfordshire County Council and to the Chilterns Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Conservation Board.
Yours faithfully
Peter Kerr

Chief Development Plans and Transportation Officer

  
Cc David Gauke MP

      Claire Ward MP

      Anne Main MP

      Hertfordshire County Council

      Chilterns Conservation Board
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